
 

 
 168 Princes Hwy, Arncliffe 2206 | Ph: (02) 9567 5060 

Email: arncliffe-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
www.arncliffe-p.schools.nsw.gov.au  
 

   

#ArncliffeMatters 
Arncliffe Public School Newsletter Term 3 | Week 10 | 2023 

Assemblies Week 1 (Fri 13th Oct) 
K-2 12.00 pm (Host:1/2 Blue) 
3-6 1.10 pm (Host: 5/6 Red) 
Parents are welcome to attend. Please QR code at gate. 

 

Assembly Awards 
There were no assemblies or awards this week. 

Notes issued (via School Bytes) 
Year 6 Camp final payment Overdue 
Returning in 2024? Overdue 
Inline Skating (Term 4) Due 10 Oct 
Tempe Swimming (K-4) Due: 9 Nov 

 

Wise Words 
(from the Office Women!) 
Please remember that if you need to take leave for 
10+ days, you must complete an “Extended Leave” 
form. The form is available on our website (under 
“notes”). Please allow time for processing/approval. 

Dates for your diary 
Important school dates are posted here. 

September 
Fri 22nd Last day of school for Term 3 

October 
Mon 9th Students first day of Term 4 
Sat 16th Referendum (APS is a polling place) 
Wed 18th SRC Fundraising Guessing Competition 
Mon 30th Living Safely with Pets (K-2) 

November 
Mon 6th Kindy Transition Week 1 (Mon-Fri) 
Mon 6th Year 5 Prefect Speeches 
Fri 10th Remembrance Day Service 
Mon 13th Kindy Transition Week 2 (Mon-Fri) 
Mon 20th  Swimming Week 1 (K-4, Mon-Thu) 
Mon 27th Swimming Week 2 (K-4, Mon-Thu) 
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Term 3 this year has been a wonderful time together! We were delighted to be able to 
share Education Week and Book Week by embracing performances, open classrooms, 
parades and our Book Fair. With over 80 Dads onsite we enjoyed a beautiful Spring Father’s 
Day. It was particularly wonderful to have some of our Dads embrace the challenge of 
dressing as a book character! 

I would like to thank the P&C who have been fundraising over the past few years to fund 
the ICT upgrade of the Hall. This has been completed this Term and we have a fabulous 
new sound system that is user-friendly and has significantly improved the sound quality in 
the Hall and COLA. The upgrade included the installation of 2 screens, which will enhance 
viewing of stage event in the future. We are most appreciative of this upgrade and expect, 
as a community you will also enjoy a superior staging of events. 

The students have enjoyed a successful Term of learning, with a particular mention of our 
Public Speaking program. The calibre of the speeches this year was outstanding, with the 
children presenting with passion, confidence and clear articulation. It was a joy to listen to 
them all. We wish our school representative all the best when they compete at the Kogarah 
Network Competition Finals in Term 4. 

We have enjoyed some excellent sporting success during Term 3. Congratulations to: 

• Sydney East Carnival representatives: Samuel S, Sara A, Mohammed M, Jaxon C, 
Mohamad H, Jermeyne H and Deon G 

• Sydney East Soccer Team State Championship winner: Mohammed M 

I would like to thank the Teachers for their ongoing hard work in and out of the classroom. 
There has been a significant focus on Curriculum Reform Professional Learning, being led by 
our Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction (APC&I) Mrs Raadik. The focus has been in 
K-2 Literacy and Numeracy revieing the new syllabus and adjusting our current programs 
and practices to reflect best practice. The focus will shift in Term 4 to Stages 2 and 3, with 
planned learning designed to upskill teachers with the new syllabus for English and 
Mathematics. 

Kindergarten 2024 – it is vital that we finalise our enrolment for students early 
next Term. If you have not yet enrolled you son or daughter for Kindergarten 2024, please 
contact the Office who will explain the new online enrolment process for you. Please share 
this information with family, friends, and the community. 
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Term 4 is going to be a busy and exciting final Term for the year. We have many 
programs and events throughout the Term and I strongly encourage everyone to mark 
down dates in Calendars, so that you can be on hand to share and participate in as many 
as possible. The following is a brief overview: 

• 9th Oct | School returns for students and staff 

• 18th Oct | Stage 3 Fundraising Lolly Guessing Competition 

• 19th Oct | Public Speaking Competition Finals at Blakehurst PS 

• 23rd Oct | Film by the Sea Premier Event Cinemas George St Sydney 

• 30th Oct | Living Safely with Pets – K-2 Incursion 

• 6th – 10th Nov | Kindergarten 2024 Transition to School program Week 1 

• 6th Nov | Yr 5 Prefect Speeches from 12:00 pm 

• 10th Nov | Remembrance Day Service 

• 13th – 17th Nov | Kindergarten 2024 Transition to School program Week 2 

• 13th Nov | SRC “Party with the Principal” 

• 20th – 24th Nov |K-4 Swimming program at Tempe Pool Week 1 

• 27th – 30th Nov | K-4 Swimming program at Tempe Pool Week 2 

• 28th Nov | Yr 6 HS Orientation Day 

• 4th – 6th Dec | Year 6 Camp 

• 7th Dec | Thank you morning tea for parent volunteers 

• 8th Dec | Playgroup Christmas Party (last session) 

• 12th Dec | K-6 Presentation Day Assembly 

• 12th Dec | Year 6 Farewell 

• 8th Dec | Prefects final Assembly 

• 13th Dec | K-4 Christmas Concert 

• 14th Dec | School Picnic and Christmas Fun Day 

• 15th Dec | Reports sent home and Farewell Arch for Year 6 

• 15th Dec | Last day of the 2023 school year 

Finally, I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy Spring holiday. Daylight saving is 
soon, which is the key sign that Summer is on the way. Have a wonderful family vacation 
and we will see you all back on Monday 9th October for a vibrant and dynamic Term 4. 
Ms Junee and Mrs Marsh will be relieving as Principal for Week 1 as I take leave and will 
also attend a 2-day Conference. 
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PSSA (Summer) News & Results 
We remind parents that the bus for PSSA leaves from the 
Segenhoe Gate at 8.30am promptly. Please make sure you  
bring your child to the gate at 8.15am. The playground is  
unsupervised so they must be taken to the PSSA teachers at the bottom 
court. Please also note that the office doesn’t open until 8.30am. 
 
Basketball 
• Cancelled (wet 

weather) 

Cricket 
• Cancelled (wet 

weather) 

Girls Softball 
• Cancelled (wet 

weather) 
 

Please note we are unable to provide exact times of games as these 
are determined on the day in consultation with the other school. 

Next term’s game locations (Friday 13 October): 
• Basketball: Blakehurst High School 
• Cricket: Scarborough Park 2 
• Girls Softball: Scarborough Park (permanent location) 

Mobile Phone policy at APS 
You may have heard in the media that from Term 4, 2023, NSW  
public secondary school students will be banned from using mobile 
phones at school. 

What you may not be aware of is that mobile phones are already 
banned in primary schools. The ban on mobile phones applies  
during class, recess and lunch times.  

Students are allowed to carry their phones while travelling to and from school. 

The following rules apply to students who bring mobile phones to school: 

• Students bringing mobile phones to school do so at their own risk – the 
school does not accept any responsibility for any loss or damage to mobile 
phones. 

• Mobile phones are not permitted to be used or taken out inside the school 
gates. 

• Phones are to be switched off at all times during the school day in student’s 
bag. 

• Parents must counsel their child on the inappropriate use of mobile phones. 

• Mobile phones will be confiscated and stored in the school office until the 
end of the day if students are found to have used the device during school 
hours. The Principal or class teacher will contact the student’s parents if 
this occurs. 

Thank you for helping our students manage their mobile phones so that there is no 
disruption to learning. If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact the 
office. 
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TASK – Vacation care at APS 
The After School Klub (TASK) who run before and after school care at Arncliffe Public 
School run a fantastic school holiday program. See below for details. 

Attendance Matters 
Being at school is a very important part of any child’s life. It enables them to learn, to 
make friends, to gain important knowledge and to develop a variety of skills which will 
prepare them for adult life. School and parents/carers are partners in making this a 
success. As parents/carers it is your legal responsibility to make sure that your child 
makes the most of this opportunity by attending regularly. 

Repeated lateness is an unsettling start to the school day for both the child and school. 
Children will miss out on important learning opportunities at the start of the day. 

Regular or prolonged absence, in any year group, results in limited progress and low levels 
of attainment. Children quickly begin to fall behind their peers and often never fully 
catch up with gaps in their skills and knowledge. 
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